
   

 

Friday 19 May 2023 - above is almost everyone 

at the ‘Meet and Greet’ at the Historic Motor Ve-

hicles Club in Victor Harbor. This photo was 

featured in the Victor Harbor Times. My thanks 

to David Robinson for sending it to me. 

A wonderful afternoon meeting our hosts, the 

Humber Club of South Australia, picking up our 

Rally bag of goodies, and a great time catching 

up with old friends and new. This was followed 

by great food and conversation - very relaxing. 

Speaking of Rally Bags - we loved it all but how 

good is that multi-purpose torch? It’s a beauty 

and Ray is planning to buy a couple more! 

Lotte 

Our HCCV table. Clockwise from left-front: Bernie 

Meehan, Ray and Lotte Linden, Liz Young, Jo 

Meehan, Rob Young, Jodie and Murray Brown. Miss-

ing from the photo are Jennette and Daryl Maclagan, 

and former HCCV stalwarts, good friends Anne and 

Colin Anderson. 



 

Saturday 20 May 2023 

Display and Pride of Ownership 

If I counted correctly, there were 21 magnificent Humbers on the Warland Reserve, but not one pre-

1950s. There was also an honorary Humber - Simon and Julie Pierce sadly had to leave their Super 

Snipe Ser VA back in Queensland, and make do with their 1989 Bentley Turbo (tragic but true!). I 

heard Julie refer to it as the “Humbley” - nice! There was much interest from the general public. 



   

 

 Saturday 20 May 2023 

Evening Dinner & Entertainment - Victor Harbor Bowling Club 

Twilight Lawn Bowls, wear flat shoes or go barefoot - yes it’s freezing cold outside but it will be fun! 

(they said…). Ray played and won at least one end, I stayed firmly inside, in the warm, near the bar. 



 

Sunday 21 May 2023 

Guided Sightseeing 

We split into two guided groups: one to Goolwa; while we went to The Bluff. Rainy, cold, lots of fun! 

Lunch for us was at Belicious - wow! Genuine Belgian chef, magnificent food, great atmosphere and 

beautiful outlook slap in the middle of nowhere. Would happily go back anytime!! 



   

 

 

Check out our awesome 

Rally Award. I believe the 

artist is Monika Kruger - 

thank you! 

Sunday 21 May 2023 

Dinner and Trophy Presentations 

3 course Humber Christmas Menu - magnificent! 

Ray and I won a prize for submitting the very first Rally registration 

form! We were also lucky enough to win one of the raffle prizes. 

Daryl (left) and Jennette (right) Maclagan, receiving their trophies from Emmanuel Papazoglou, the president 

of the Humber Club of South Australia. They won 2 trophies for Pride of Ownership and People’s Choice for 

their magnificent 1966 Sceptre Mark 2. The trophies (pictured next page) were hand-crafted by Paul Kruger. 



 

Sunday 21 May 2023 

Trophy Presentations 

Below are the Pride of Ownership, People’s Choice, and Perpetual Trophy winners.  

Although the Maclagan’s beautiful vehicle was the only Sceptre, I was assured that the judges 

would not have awarded the Pride of Ownership in that category if it hadn’t met all the criteria. A de-

serving win, proven by also winning the People’s Choice Award. The HCCV is proud of you. 

MARK SUPER SNIPE 

Steve & Connie Boros 

1957 Super Snipe Mark 

SERIES SUPER SNIPE 

Steve & Connie Boros 

1959 Super Snipe Ser I  

MARK HAWK 

David Robinson 

1955 Hawk Mark 6A  

SERIES HAWK 

Annie & Tiff Wittup 

1959 Hawk 

VOGUE AND PERPETUAL TROPHY AWARD 

Ronan Flach 

1965  Vogue Ser 3 

SCEPTRE AND PEOPLE’S CHOICE 

Daryl & Jennette Maclagan 

1966 Mark 2 Sceptre 



   

 

Monday 22 May 2023 

Museum and Farewell  

Southern Fleurieu Historical Museum, a very impressive and comprehensive museum. I wish I could 

show you more of the dozens of photos I took. After morning tea, those remaining dispersed to ei-

ther travel home or stay an extra night as we did.  



 

Monday 22 May 2023 

After Rally Dinner for the Stayers! 

The Grosvenor Hotel was an easy walk for us from our motel. David and Beth booked a table for 

20ish people and we had a very relaxed evening - a perfect wind-down to a busy few days. 

Glance up - and there is a miniature railway running around and through the ceiling. Sadly undergo-

ing repair, so we couldn’t see it operating. Thank you for the extra photos David! 



   

 

Lotte’s Improbable HCCV Member Awards (because I can!) 

Best Dressed Couple - Jennette & Daryl Maclagan Most Unique & Prettiest Ser I - Jodie & Murray Brown 

Best Black Beast Which is Not MM4  

Bernie & Jo Meehan 

Furthest Travelled (9,220km) 

MM4 and Lotte & Ray Linden 

Proudest First-Time Humber Driver 

Lotte Linden 

Best Ending to the Humber National Rally 2023 

Family Time in Coonawarra with the Redman Family 

Rarest Humber Which Never Happened 

Liz & Rob Young 


